RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

July 20th, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, July 20, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director         & Cowan, P.C.


Jerry Davis, Director



Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,








Inc. (Asst. Secretary)









Steve McQuilken: DMJM Engineering Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve June minutes made by Mr. Davis and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.  Excused absences for Mr. Green and Mr. Cone.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. McQuilken, DMJM:  

1) Mr. McQuilken reported that Project “B” is continuing to move forward although it is about 4 weeks behind schedule due to the recent rain storms in the area.  They have started paving on the Marksheffel realignment and one section of the road west of the Mohawk intersection.  The contractor expects to shift the traffic over onto the new pavement in September 2004.  

2) Mr. McQuilken reported that on Project “C” DMJM is doing preliminary design on that and working with the adjacent property owners primarily the stretch between Black Forest and Marksheffel.

3) Mr. McQuilken stated that the Environmental Assessment work is still underway and the final draft was submitted to the Federal Offices this week (3rd week in July.)  We still hope to have favorable ruling on this by the end of the year 2004.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported that he expects to close on the final Getz parcel within the next 2 to 3 weeks.

2) Mr. Schooler stated that Phase II Bond money is in the account and payments from this account will be made as the Phase II draw requests come in.  

3) Mr. Schooler reported that he inspected the Paint Brush Hills subdivision and found that there appears to be 23 homes built in which the Woodmen Road fees were not collected on.  Mr. Schooler has sent letters to the affected builders with notice that the building fees must be paid before any further permits will be issued to those builders.  Mr. Schooler further indicated that he will work with City and County staff to alert them as new subdivisions are approved within the district to insure that no building permits are issued without the lot fees being paid to the District.

Legal Report    

Mr. Susemihl indicated that Mr. Schooler and he had followed up on recent Banning/Lewis annexation request to the City and the City staff have worked with the District to collect reimbursement of right-of-way costs, but only on those portions that were within the reason annexation request.  Also Pete suggested that the additional bonds could be issued based upon the State/Federal monies that the County would receive in the future and this additional bonding may allow completion of the entire road at an earlier date.  Terry will pursue the possibility of this with the County.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business



Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Christiansen and seconded by Mr. Davis.  Motion approved unanimously.  

New Business

1) No one appeared on behalf of Centura Hospital.  Mr. Schooler has followed up with City staff to insure that no building permits are issued for the Centura site until the Fee Structure is resolved.

2) The Board also discussed follow-up on the new “temporary” church built at the northeast corner of Marksheffel and Woodmen and the status of the fees to be paid on that.

General 

Discussion
Mr. Woods commented on the potential inclusion of additional subdivisions within the District that may benefit Woodmen Road construction.  Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler will advise County staff as we become aware of those subdivisions.
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, August 17th, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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